
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I-129 South Sioux City Construction Update 
 
September 2, 2022 (Norfolk, Neb.) — Work continues I-129 South Sioux City construction project. 
 
In August, the contractor installed guardrail surfacing and guardrails at five locations. Weather permitting, 
these structures will open to normal traffic after Labor Day. 
 
The contractor will then move to the final two (2) locations. These locations are the US-77 bridges and 
the two (2) bridges on the far west end of the project that span Lake Avenue. Work on all four (4) of 
these bridges will begin on the inside lanes. Traffic will flow on the outside lanes. 
 
Starting September 12, the US-77 bridge work will begin and all four (4) loops on Kingsbury interchange 
will be closed. The US-77 southbound to I-129 westbound ramp will also be closed. See attached detour 
maps. 
 
Motorists are reminded to drive cautiously in and near work zones, to buckle up, and to put phones 
down. 
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